T.K. Stone Middle School

SBDM Meeting Minutes

February 12, 2013
Opening

The regular meeting of the T. K. Stone Middle school SBDM was called to order at 5:13 pm on Tuesday, February 12, 2013 in T. K. Stone Middle School’s library by Beth Mather.

Present: Susan Gattis, Derisa Hindle, Ashley Atcher, Kim Weber, and Shazia Ahmed
A. Approval of Agenda

The agenda was unanimously approved as distributed.

B. Approval of Minutes

The minutes for January 8th and the Special Meeting on January 23, 2013 were reviewed.  The motion was made by Kim Weber with a second from Ashley Atcher to approve the minutes.  The motion carried.  
C. Old Business
1.  The financial report was distributed.  The motion was made to accept the financial report (subject to audit) by Susan Gattis with a second by Derisa Hindle. 

2. Reducing the Risk - Mrs. Mather will ask Sheryl Hamilton and Karen Skees to find a program that covers the same content as the Reducing the Risk Health program but is more suitable for middle school aged students. Action on this item will be tabled until such a program is located.

D. New Business

1. Program Review presentations for Formative/Summative Assessments were presented to the council.  

a. Arts and Humanities – Needs improvement for two demonstrators: 

i. Teachers use multiple assessments but need to implement peer (student) reviews for student work

ii. Implement the use of SMART goals

b. Writing – needs improvement for three demonstrators

i. Need to meet to develop for all contents – K-12

ii. Teachers set writing and communication that are standards based – in all contents K-12

iii. Collaborate with students in the development of assessments (no evidence)

c. Practical Living – needs improvement for one demonstrator

i. Using the ILP to make assessments in all content areas

2.  Mrs. Mather reported that TKS will pilot a Recycling Program.  The recycling dumpster was placed on site for Morningside and T.K. use in cooperation with the City of Elizabethtown through a grant.  A collection bin will be placed in each classroom for paper, newspapers and magazines. Cardboard boxes will be placed in the recycling dumpster by the custodians and not collected in the classrooms.  We will need to set up a schedule with school organizations (Beta Club, Environmental Studies, Pep Club, Clean Team) to collect and empty the classroom bins on a regular schedule.
3. Reviewed Section 6 money

4. Mrs. Mather reported information regarding the summer school program.  Mr. Elmore met with ten interested teachers Monday, February 11, 2013 to discuss ideas for the program.  The summer school program will be presented to students and parents as a n “Enrichment Camp” with a brochure in the works.  The units and lessons will be real-world and hands on.  We are considering charging a fee but will provide scholarships to all who require the assistance.  The school will be two to three weeks long in July.  The focus group includes those students in the 25% - 50% range in Reading and Math since these students do not qualify for the strategies classes and could benefit from additional instruction in these areas.  More information will be presented at the March meeting.

E. Adjournment

Meeting was adjourned at 5:46 pm.  The motion was made by Kim Weber with a second from Susan Gattis.  The next general meeting will be at 5:00 pm on March 12, 2013.
Minutes submitted by:   Derisa Hindle
Approved by: Beth Mather

